Drainage District #6 August 13, 2019

The Board of Supervisors convened as the Board of Trustees for Drainage Ditch #6 at 9:17 a.m., Tuesday, August 13, 2019. Members present: Supervisors Anderson, Hamrick, Matthews, Skelton and Swanson.

Motion by Matthews, seconded by Anderson to appoint Supervisor Randy Swanson as Chairperson and Marjorie Pitts, Clay County Auditor as Secretary for this meeting. Motion carried

The Trustees discussed the request for a repair submitted by Norm Nielsen: Norm Nielsen, owning land in Section 10 of Lone Tree Township, is requesting a repair be made in Drainage District 6 (Ocheyedan River) to stabilize the bank due to erosion that has now entered his field. Hagedorn Excavating has submitted an estimate of \$29,780.00 to do the work which includes shaping the bank to a 2:1 slope and armoring it with Class E erosion stone for approximately 300 feet and leveling the spoil. All permits have been approved with the Iowa DNR and Army Corps. Due to the work taking place under electrical transmission lines owned by Northwest Iowa Power Company they will need a 15 day notice to shut down the line which they have agreed to do.

Motion by Hamrick, seconded by Skelton to approve the estimate of \$29,780.00 submitted by Hagedorn for repairs on Drainage District 6. Motion carried.

The Chairperson recessed the Drainage District #6 meeting at 9:23 a.m. to convene as Trustees for Drainage District #80.

/s/Marjorie A. Pitts, County Auditor

/s/Randy Swanson, Chairperson